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Mandate 
 

Most conflicts within the Secretariat can be and should be solved internally. In the rare case that a 
conflict cannot be solved internally or that its resolution causes major concern (e.g. perceived 
unjust dismissal of a staff member) the Staff Committee can be asked to intervene. Solutions 
should be achieved through mediation between the parties involved in the conflict and, if the Staff 
Committee finds it necessary, by bringing the case before NAFO Contracting Parties. 
 
The Staff Committee is mandated to advise and mediate in the rare event that conflicts within the 
Secretariat cannot be solved internally. The Staff Committee is composed of three (3) members 
nominated by members of the Secretariat and appointed by General Council. Members of the 
Staff Committee serve one year and can be re-elected at every Annual Meeting.  
 

Guidelines for Staff Committee 
 
1. It is the obligation of Secretariat staff and Executive Secretary to seek internal solutions to all 

disputes before bringing anything to the attention of the Staff Committee.  
2. On a specific issue, one or more members of the Staff Committee can be approached by (a) 

the Staff Representative, and/or (b) the Executive Secretary and/or (c) 3 staff members[1].  
3. The Staff Committee will treat all cases in the strictest confidence. The Staff Committee will 

also not disclose any names without consent of the individual concerned throughout the 
mediations with Secretariat staff and/or Executive Secretary.  

4. A reasonable period of time (1 month) after contacting the Staff Committee, a final decision 
in a case (if necessary) must be taken by the Executive Secretary considering all options 
presented.  

5. If the resolution of a case does not satisfy the Staff Committee the matter should be presented 
to STACFAD and General Council at the next Annual Meeting. In severe cases, the Staff 
Committee may decide to contact NAFO Contracting Parties immediately and ask for 
guidance or action.  

 
 

                                                 
[1] This means that at least 3 staff members have to agree that a conflict cannot be solved internally and is 
important enough to be brought before the Staff Committee bypassing Staff Representative and Executive 
Secretary. This will prevent frequent and unjustified calling on the Committee Members. 


